
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 22 February 2022
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS)  Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Iain Matheson (IM) 
Alison Hood (AH)

John Bowman (JB) 
APOLOGIES
Moira Hutchison (MH
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews (JA)
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)

Councillor G Laing (GL)
Number of public attending: 11
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Moira Hutchison and Alistair Godfrey.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The January minutes were not approved as JA felt wording around Core Path in Item 9 did not reflect accurately what had been said.  This will be amended and re-submitted along with February minutes on 22 March 2022. 
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) JB advised as yet had not received a response to any of the various emails he has sent to Roads Team. Despite chasing them up.  GB advised he received an update from the Roads Team – months after his initial email. Daryl McKeown advised some of the traffic calming measures put forward were cheaper and easier than some.

ii) EC advised she logged a call as requested asking for a pavement sweeper to sweep up damp and wet leaves along the Planton Path between the shop to the Memorial Hall.  Reference Number received, and a message advising when staff available they would try to get someone to do this.  EC asked if GL could assist to help facilitate this request as yet this issue had not been dealt with and when walking down the path it was very slippy underfoot.  GL agreed and EC to forward email containing the reference number.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation.  Going forward until we meet in person JB will act as a go-between Community Council and Police Scotland.  It was noted a house in Marshall Road had been broken into recently.   It was also noted a property in Stanley had also been broken into with considerable damage done to it.
5. 
(a)  PLANNING UPDATE
Mr Peter Thomson attended meeting via zoom in respect of his updated Kinvaid application. He outlined his proposal regarding his modified application advising he had taken onboard comments received previously.  He asked for permission to record the comments.  His emailed had arrived late in the day and had not been forwarded to the Community Councillors yet.  Chair advised Community Council would listen but were not in a position to make comment, however if asked by local residents within Moneydie we would submit an objection on their behalf as we would be duty bound.  The area is full of narrow country lanes with no pavements making the extra traffic problematic and also seemed a discrepancy regarding the road speeds.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£694.35 in the bank currently.  
6.      CTLR
A meeting was held on Wednesday 6th February 2022 with Council employees and various member of Redgorton community to discuss the plans for the road crossing point.  Member of public thought Council staff listened but a bridge over the road was not viable due to cost and felt is very disappointing.  

Confirmation was received that Main Street, Redgorton is an adopted road belonging to Perth & Kinross Council.   
After discussion it was agreed GB would write to Scottish Transport Minister regarding the safety measures of an at grade crossing.  FS asked if this could include the impact of the additional traffic at Inveralmond roundabout which is not going to go away.  Member of public mentioned she thought other local projects which were ongoing seem to be in isolation and not part of CTLR but not linking in at all.
JA provided an update advising the Reporter was currently seeking suitable dates from all 16 Objectors in relation to the closing of the Core Path at Denmarkfield.  JA will update as and when.
Mention was made of the lack of bus stops on A9 at Denmarkfield.  Action:  AJ will deal with this.
7.  ROADS
No update.  Member of public asked about the gritting on the brae at Taypark Road, whilst not on a bus route lots of people use it.  JA advised it is rare to have a problem at that point.  It was noted a gritting bin is in situ near the bottle bank.  

Member of public residing at Redgorton advised they did not get their road gritted either however they did have two grit buckets available.
AH advised the U32 advised that one pot hole had been filled with a temporary repair however it has left the junction with no white lines on the road.  AH will chase this update.  AH asked if the road is part of the National Cycling Network was this considered to be a priority.  It was thought not.
AH also advised water was running down the side of the road causing flooding at Cotterton.  As this is a safety issue who is responsible, Police or Council.  It was agreed both should be advised.

A representative of the Dunkeld Road Transport Corridor Team will attend our next meeting on 22 March 2022 to provide an overview of the project.
8. CORRESPONDENCE
Not a great deal of correspondence received relating to our area.  However  apologies as should have advised NHS Tayside advised a Pharmacy application had been received for Bertha Park.  This is a very long process so will be along time before we hear anything else.
9.      CORE PATHS
Cramflat Farm

JA said that he had been disappointed that the access officer had not seen fit to ask the owners to comply with the access legislation and that, as yet,  he had had no response from the Planning Department in relation to the failure to comply with the planning condition.

 

I respect of the planning issue, he had written to the Head of Legal Services pointing out the contradictory interpretations of the law as referred to in several recent planning permissions. He was frustrated that this had been passed without comment to the planners, who had then, also without comment, passed it to Community Green space - none of whom had seen fit to reply. He had therefore made a formal complaint about this.
10.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Discussion around Defibrillators a charity known as UKHearts offer up to £300 towards the cost of a new machine or spares for existing machines.  A second one would be useful for the local area but where and how do we pay for it.  Action:  GB to take forward

Luncarty currently does not have any have electric vehicle charging points.  We understand 4 possible sites have been identified however this could change.  It was noted Battleby has some.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 22 March 2022
(Meeting closed at 20.52)


